
  

 
  

  
 

 

 

This meeting took place remotely and can be viewed on the City of Waltham’s YouTube 

Channel live and recorded.  

 

 

Chairman LeBlanc called the meeting to order at 7:31 pm 

Attendance 

Present: 

Randall J. LeBlanc 

Caren Dunn 

Cathyann Harris  

Anthony LaFauci   

Absent: 

Patrick O’Brien 

 

Councillor LaFauci moved approval of the minutes from 12/28/2020 and 1/19/2021. The motion 

was approved on a voice vote.    

17-80 Silver Hill Lane 

Councillor LaFauci moved to take the matter from the table.   The motion was approved on a 

voice vote.   Councillor Darcy said over 50% of the residents had signed the petition. Councillor 

Darcy said the titles were verified by the Law Department and a betterment order had been 

drafted by the Law and Engineering Departments. Councillor Darcy spoke in favor of the 

Committee approving the order. Councillor Harris moved approval. Councillors Leblanc, Dunn, 

Harris and LaFauci voted in favor. Councillor O’Brien was absent.  The matter was forwarded to 

the full Council with a recommendation for approval. 

 

Good Neighbor Resolution  

Councillor LaFauci moved to take the matter from the table.   Councillor LaFauci moved to file 

because the matter had been resolved. The motion was approved on a voice vote and the matter 

was forwarded to the full Council with a recommendation that it be filed.  

 

Resolution Concerning Garden Crest 

Councillor Harris moved to hear from Councillor Durkee. The motion was approved on a voice 

vote.   Councillor Durkee said he wanted to invite in Mr. Dan Gray, the property manager to talk 

about sanitation, subletting and lighting. Councillor McMenimen said that traffic issues and the 
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area around the rail trail should be addressed as well.  Councillor Harris moved the request. The 

motion was approved on a voice vote.   Councillor Harris moved to lay the matter on the table. 

The motion was approved on a voice vote.    

Private Way Resolution  

Councillor LaFauci moved to take the matter from the table.   The motion was approved on a 

voice vote.   Councillor LaFauci moved to request the DPW Director provide a list of all private 

ways that have been brought up to standard in the last 5 years. The motion was approved on a 

voice vote.   Councillor LaFauci moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved 

on a voice vote.    

 

Councillor LaFauci moved to adjourn at 7:48 pm. The motion was approved on a voice vote.    

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Joseph W. Vizard 
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